
Communiqué 

COVID-19 (NOVEL CORONAVIRUS) 
 

  
Temporary ban on importation of live animals and fish 

 
 
 

In view of the propagation of the COVID-19 (Novel Coronavirus) 

internationally, the current temporary ban imposed on importation of live 

animals and fish from China, Italy, Iran and South Korea is being extended 

to Switzerland, Reunion Island and all European Union countries as from 16 

March 2020.   

 

 

 

Ministry of Commerce and 

Consumer Protection 

16 March 2020 



 


